TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 19th June 2019 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

Jim Hall

Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1.
Apologies

David Laming, John Ling
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings

Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 15th May 2019 were proposed by JH and seconded by PF.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


KSP advised that the Under Fives had reported that the door to their Scout Hut room was catching.  This had been noted and would be dealt with following a period of dry weather.














      KSP/JH

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR confirmed that the Classic Cars event was scheduled for Sunday, 18th August.

THACS

Nothing to report.

Screen on the Green

The film ‘Bridge of Spies’, shown on the 17th June, had attracted a good attendance.  This was the last film to be shown in the current season, but the Film Committee had received a number of suggestions for films to be shown during the next season, which was due to start on the 15th September.  

4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

KSP advised that the refurbishment of the Front Corridor had been completed.  The walls and ceiling had been painted and new lights had been installed.  


Following a discussion, the Committee agreed that since the windows were now double-glazed, there was no need to add curtains at the present time.

Health & Safety

LC advised that she and TC had drawn up a Health and Safety Risk Assessment schedule for the Village Fete, based on information received from Friends of Tewin and the Hall Committee accepted a certificate of a qualified First Aider who had volunteered to act as the Tewin Fete 2019 First Aid Appointed Person.

In addition LC agreed to inspect the Hall’s First Aid boxes to ensure they were fully stocked.













LC

It was also agreed that Lower Green should be fully roped off and TC agreed to purchase the necessary hazard tape required.







TC

















Decorating

Covered under ‘Fabric’.

Fund Raising and Publicity

Gazebos

TC reported that he had purchased three new Gazebos for use at Hall events.  These were replacements for those damaged owing to the high winds at the last Jumble Sale.


Bunting


TC advised that, with the assistance of Ivor Williams and Kevin Brazier, he had put up new bunting on Lower Green, which had been purchased by Lyndsey Frawley primarily for use at the imminent Village Fete, but was then available for all future events.


Village Signs


TC also confirmed that the large ‘Village Fete’ signs held in the Scout Hut would be put up around the village on the following Saturday, ie. a week before the Fete was due to be held.










         TC


Commemoration Plaque

KSP reported that this matter was in hand.






KSP


Hall ‘Welcome’ Plaque

The Committee agreed that because of its long-term use, the current ‘Welcome’ Plaque displayed in the Hall needed to be replaced.  Following discussion, a gentleman living in Tewin Wood was identified as a possible provider, and he would be approached to see if he was prepared to undertake this task.






GW






Insurance
   
GW referred to the previously agreed extensions to the Insurance document, and advised that these should be pointed out to Hirers.  There were a number of terms and restrictions so Hirers should be given the document and if they feel they qualify for any those mentioned, they should advise the Hall or deal directly with the insurance company.
GW


Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave details of the funds at his disposal, including money held in the Current Account, the Savings Account and Cash.  He also advised of money invested with Hargreaves Lansdown, but confirmed that during the past month there had not been any great movement either in or out of the Hall’s funds.



















6. 
Supporters Club    






May Draw: 

1st    Roger Lockwood-Taylor, Orchard Rd - 
 £57

2nd   Jenny Doxey, Bishops Rd -
 £34

3rd   Deirdre Hatt, Firs Walk -
 £11

3rd   Myra Charman, Lower Green -
 £11
7. 
Rentals

PF reported that two outstanding invoices had now been paid.   

She also advised that some Hirers who paid in cash, had now asked for receipts in order to make tax claims.









PF
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.











9.
Any Other Business

Broadband

Following discussion at the last meeting on a Broadband supplier, GW reported that he had initially decided that in future he would use Plus Net.  However, he had experienced difficulty in contacting them and may instead consider using Sky.  This matter was still in hand.    











GW

Charities Commission


GW advised that he had been looking at the website of the Charities Commission, and in particular the financial control of the charity.  He said that it was necessary to ensure the Hall financial contributions were not subject to fraud and agreed to investigate and send a copy to the KSP for consideration before it was forwarded to the Trustees  

GW












KSP advised that he had received documentation from the Charities Commission in which they asked a series of questions, including Gift Aid details, Account details etc. 


Various issues needed to be addressed, including data that Trustees must be able to show they have been responsible for Health and Safety issues.  


The form needed to be studied and areas which are not relevant must be identified.














The feeling at the end of the meeting was that GW will examine and make notes of any matter which needed attention, and he agreed to fill in any answers where relevant.


He will advise the Hall Committee and then the Trustees if necessary.


GW

Caretaker’s Flat

 
KSP confirmed that the Council Tax on the Flat had now been reduced to a Band C rating. In addition a rebate had also been received. 

Chair Trollies. It had earlier been agreed that the trollies used to transport chairs to and from the main Hall were just a little too large and tended to catch on the door frame of the St. Andrew’s Room.  As this room had recently been redecorated it was suggested that we find out whether it is possible to have the trollies ‘narrowed’ slightly. TC offered to speak to Terry Sargeant to see if this is possible. 






TC
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 17th July, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room at the Memorial Hall. 


